
EDITORIAL

Dear Colleagues, 

We aimed to present a rich content in this volume with the contribution of our publishing team and 

esteemed authors. Our efforts to upgrade our journal to the next level continue with every volume. In 

parallel with the increase in the number of manuscripts submitted, our journal has been published in 

FOUR volumes annually since the 10th volume. We believe this period will help shorten the waiting time 

for publishing. In addition to PubMed, the application process for SCOPUS has also started. Moreover, we 

continue to expand the editorial board. 

This volume includes six research articles, three literature reviews and one case report on various fields. 

We kindly seek for your support to increase the readability and availability of the articles published in our 

journal, and we express our gratitude to you wishing to develop further through your suggestions and 

criticism.

Best regards, 

Associate Professor Nurhan Eren 

Professor Nazmiye Kocaman Yıldırım


